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FORWARD IN CHRIST  The July issue of Forward in Christ is available on the 
information station. 
 

FOND DU LAC AREA WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY next meeting date is Tuesday, 
July 2nd at 6:30 pm at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church. 
 

MEN’S SOFTBALL plays home vs St. Luke’s, Oakfield at 6:30 pm on Sunday, June 
23rd.  
 

WLA ALUMNI & ASSOCIATION  As we enter our 100th year of ministry, we are 
excited to celebrate the legacy of our academy and the impact it has had on our 
community. Please join us at our first of many events on August 2nd for the WLA 
Alumni/Association Dock Spiders Rooftop Social! Enjoy fun and fellowship as the 
Dock Spiders take on the Lakeshore Chinooks! Tickets: $15 adult/$10 child (12 & 
Under). Tickets come with a brat or hamburger, chips, beans, cookie & 2 drinks per 
person (soda, water, domestic beer, or seltzer). Throughout the night, we will have 
a variety of activities for all ages! Buy tickets here 
https://secure.qgiv.com/for/winnebagolutheranacademy/event/wladockspiders/ 
as registration ends July 7. Any questions, please reach out to Nate LaMotte, 
Alumni & Annual Giving Coordinator; nlamotte@wlavikings.org.  
 

SPOOF EMAILS  Please note, no one from the church will ever email you to ask for 
you to transfer money to them personally. If you are confused about an email being 
sent to you, please contact the office.  
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YOUTH RALLY  Our teens and leaders will be leaving for the WELS 
International Youth Rally on Sunday, June 23. Thank you to everyone 
who helped fundraise, donate food, and gave monetary gifts. We are 
blessed with a wonderful congregation and are looking forward to 

our trip. Please keep all the attendees in your prayers as they travel to Colorado 
and home again! 
 

SPLS ATHLETICS  We are looking for head coaches for both A and B soccer for 
the Fall. We are also in need of volleyball assistant coaches. If interested in helping 
coach, please contact Roberta Roecker athleticdirector@stpetersfdl.net.   
 

NEW BULLETIN BOARDS are hanging in the narthex under the Outreach sign near 
the doors to the sanctuary. Here you can find flyers and information of things 
going on, as well as pictures of school and church activities. Be sure to check them 
out as they will continuously be updated! 
 

ON THIS ROCK I will build my church: The Faith of Our Fathers. Over the coming 
weeks the Announcements will include a series reviewing the incredible faith 
guided efforts of past generations of St. Peter’s family. We hope you enjoy reading 
these and encourage you to look up the online sites referenced.  
~The History Commitee  
 

PASTOR AND KRIS LINDEMANN are at their niece's wedding this weekend. Alison 
Lindemann, of Spring Hill, Florida, is marrying Rev. Caleb Klatt of Abiding Peace 
Lutheran Church in Elgin, Illinois. 
 

PASTOR BOEHRINGER UPDATE  This week I’ve completed my third of six summer 
chemo treatments. I have three more rounds of chemotherapy scheduled for July 
1-3, 15-17, and 29-31. On these Mondays Sarah and I go to Froedtert to get blood 
work, meet with our cancer team. and begin the chemo. They send me home with 
a chemo pump which I carry around in a bag. On Wednesdays I drive down to West 
Bend's Froedtert and get the pump disconnected. Once these rounds are done, I 
get a break during August to help build strength in anticipation of the big surgery. 
This is set for September 13 at Froedtert’s main campus. The surgeon goes in and 
removes the tumors from my abdomen. The second part is that they swish around 
chemo in your belly, rinse you out, and sew you back up. That’s the ideal outcome. 
I go into much more details about other possible outcomes to this surgery in the 
long version in your email, along with an update about the Boehringer family. 
Don't worry; this update is good news--all glory to our dear Father, who art in 
heaven! 
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                    On this rock I will build my Church 

The Faith of our Fathers 
 

In the summer of 1857, Pastor Gottlieb Fachtmann was among the multitude of 
immigrants to the United States. He aligned himself with the Synod of Wisconsin 
and was appointed as the first traveling missionary. He was a bachelor and a pastor 
of great zeal. There were no trains, roads were primitive. Traveling was on foot and 
horseback or by canoe and stagecoach through all sorts of weather. Everywhere 
he went he managed to find a group of Lutherans. He is cited as the founding 
pastor by many congregations in Wisconsin and Minnesota. 
 

Pastor Fachtmann came to Fond du Lac in August of 1858 and was well received. 
On Monday, August 2, 100 people gathered to hear him preach. The men in 
attendance agreed to meet again Sunday evening August 8. 23 men attended. 
They decided to organize as a congregation and set another meeting for the 
following Sunday, August 15. During the week articles of organization were written, 
and Sunday, August 15, at 5:00 in the afternoon at the Presbyterian Church at Main 
and First, 47 men signed the constitution and St. Peter’s was born. 
 

On October 18th the new congregation extended a call to Pastor Fachtmann, which 
he accepted. He immediately urged the congregation to also align with the Synod 
of Wisconsin. St. Peter’s became the 21st congregation to do so. Pastor Fachtmann 
served only until July of the following year. 
 

Check out “Circuit Riders in Wisconsin (Lutheran)” at pvcw.org. This article was 
compiled by St. Peter’s own DuWayne Zamzow who joined the church triumphant 
last year. It is a very interesting collection of personal accounts and reports from 
several traveling pastors giving insight into their daily lives and the hardships they 
endured. 
 

Dear Lord to your true servants give grace to you alone to live. 
Set free from sin to serve you, Lord, They go to share your living word, the gospel 
message to proclaim that all may know your saving name. 
 

When all their labor seems in vain, revive their sinking hopes again; And when 
success crowns what they do, oh keep them humble, Lord and true until before 
your judgement seat they lay your trophies at your feet. 
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Daily Bible Readings 
 

06/24  Ezekiel35:1-36:15  06/28  Ezekiel 39 
06/25  Ezekiel 36:16-38  06/29  Ezekiel 40:1-47 
06/26  Ezekiel 37   06/30  Ezekiel 40:48-41:26 
06/27  Ezekiel 38 

 
 

Last Week’s Stewardship 
 

Worship: 157 + 253 = 410 Communed:  157 + 190 = 324 
 
 
First Fruits to the Lord 2024: Last Week Year-to-Date 
Thank offerings in support of the unified budget $22,801.20 
Other receipts in support of the unified budget 2,553.00 
Total receipts in support of the unified budget 25,354.20 $671,508.73 
 

Honoring the Lord! 1,472.00 
Improvement Fund 1,434.00 
WLA Forward in Trust 185.00 
Ministerial Tuition Assistance 25.00 
 
 

This Week at St. Peter’s 
www.stpetersfdl.net/calendar  
 

SUNDAY Teen Group leaves for WELS Youth Rally 
 9:00 am Worship  
 6:30 pm Men’s Softball Home vs St. Luke’s, Oakfield 
THURSDAY LWMS Rally in Sioux Fall, South Dakota starts 
 6:30 pm Worship 
NEXT SUNDAY 9:00 am Worship 
 6:30 pm Men’s Softball @ Faith 
 


